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1 PROCEEDINGS 

2 MR. MURPRTs For the record, it is now 10:15 a.m., 

3 August 18, 1987. This is an interview of Mr. Richard B. Kelly 

4 who is employed by Stone & Webster Enginring Corporation.  

5 The location of the interview is 245 Sumer Street, Boston,.  

6 Massachusetta.  

7 Present at the interview are Len Williamon, Larry 

I Robinson and Dan hurphy.  

9 As agreed, this interview is being transcribed by a 

10 court reporter.  

11 The subject matter of this interview concerns TVA's 

12 March 20, 1986 letter to the URC regarding their compliance 

13 with 10 CFR50, App.B.  

14 Mr. Kelly, would you please stand and raise your 

15 right hand? 

16 Whereupon, 

17 RICHARD P. KELLY 

18 having been first duly sworn, was called as a witness herein 

19 and was exmined and testified as followas 

20 UM. MURPYRs For the record, would counsel here today 

21 please state who you are, what firm you represent, and what 

22 your relationship is to Mr. Nally? 

23 MR. SILURT My name is arl Silbert. That's 

24 5-T-L-S-e-R-T. I - an attorney with the Law fire of Schwab, 

25 that's S-C-K-W-A-B, Donnenfeld, D-0-B-r-a--F-- -L-D, Bray 6 
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I Silbert in Washington, D.C.  

2 I an here today representing in a personal capacity 

3 or individual capacity Mr. Richard Kelly and Mr. James Huston.  

4 So far as any initial coments are concerned, I would 

5 simply like to express my appreciation for the coments oade by 

6 Agent ftrpny in our telephone conversation late last week in 

7 which in response to my inquiry be indicated that the Office of 

S Investigation had no reason to doubt the forthrightness and 

9 honesty of Mr. Kelly's and Kr. Huston's responses to their 

10 inquiries, and that the purpose of this in the past, the 

11 purpose of this interview was to focus on some contradictions 

12 that had occurred vith respect to testimony of others, and 

13 follow up and try to clarify the areas of inconsistency.  

14 MR. MESERVE: My name is William G. Reserve, 

15 M-E-S-E-R-V-E. I am with the law firm of Ropes a Gray, 

16 R-O-P-E-S and Gray, G-R-A-Y, located here in Boston.  

17 I am here today as counsel for the company, Stone 6 

19 Webster Engineering Corporation. I do not appear as counsel 

19 for Mr. Kelly individually, but Mr. Kelly is an officer of 

20 Stone & Webster Engineering Corporation.  

21 My only co-ent that I would like to make is to 

22 welcome the three of you back to Boston.  

23 MR. ROBINSON: Thank you. Appreciate that.  

24 MR. MURPHY: Let me say as my discussion with Mr.  

25 Silbert was in the past, the reason for this interview is 
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I two-fold.  

2 First off, we want to reaffirm testimony given by Kr.  

3 Kelly on two previous occasions, and second, to clarify some 

4 issues that have arisen since we last spoke to Kr. Relly. Some 

5 of the reasons for this is testimony that we received from 

6 other witnesses.  

7 Another issue is the fact that documents which we had 

9 requested early on in this investigation that were not 

9 furnished for whatever reason were given to us very recently.  

10 So we may ask Rr. Kelly to review some of these documents and 

11 make con-ents about the documents.  

12 This interview is being conducted to clarify these 

13 issues and no way implies that during previous testimony Mr.  

14 Kelly hasn't been a truthful witness. We have no indication of 

15 that.  

16 The copies of the previous testimony are available, 

17 and we may refer to some pages and ask you some questions about 

18 that. We would like you to take the time to review them.  

19 If you decide that you would like to consult with 

20 counsel because of what is stated there in relationship to our 

21 questions, feel free to do so. If you would like this to be 

22 some type of a private meeting, that's fine. Ne would be glad 

23 to leave the room and let you discuss the issue.  

24 MR. SILBERT: vo,* appreciate your statement to that 

25 effect.  
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I MR. MJRPHYt Some of the areas that -- the first area 

2 we would like to talk about is a concurrence sheet that was 

3 attached to the cover letter, and we would like to go over some 

4 parts of that.  

5 For the record, what I am going to discuss with tr.  

6 Kelly is headed Concurrence Sheet, document name, Watts Bar, 

7 App.B, QA NRC Submittal; originating organization, Nuclear 

e Safety and Licensing; document prepared by James A. Domer; 

9 date, 3-5-86; and it has a list of concurrences on there 

10 R. L. Gridley, Wagner, R. Kelly, W. Drotleff, Kermit Whitt.  

11 The signature of Kr. Gridley appears and is dated 

12 3-6-96. The signature of Mr. Wagner appears; it's dated 3-20

13 86. Signature of Mr. Kelly appears; it's dated 3-20-96. The 

14 signature of J. Kirkebo appears; dated 3-20-86. And the 

15 signature of Kermit Whitt, K. W. Whitt appears, and next to his 

16 signature is an annotation, 'Signature attests that the letter 

17 was reaa by Whitt-, and that's dated 3-20-86.  

18 At this point we have no reason to believe that these 

19 signatures are not the signatures of these individuals who 

20 concurred with the letter.  

21 Mr. Kelly, in your previous testimony we discussed 

22 the use of the words 'pervasive' which appear on page 53 and 

23 54, your definition of pervs;ive, 53 and 54 of your first 

24 transcript. And we would like you to take a second and review 

25 that, and wo would like to cover that issue a little bit with 
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I you.  

2 MR. SILBERT: Did you want him to attest to whether 

3 or not in fact that was his signature? 

4 MR. URPIHY: No, not yet.  

5 MR. SILBERT': Oh, I'm sorry.  

6 MR. RESERVE: Let me just state for the record I 

7 think it was clear from your earlier coients, Dan, that Mr.  

R Kelly has not had a chance prior to this moment to review any 

9 of the transcripts of the prior testimony.  

10 MR. MURPHY: Yes, sir.  

11 MR. MESERVE: And he is now looking at it for the 

12 first time only right now the pages that you directed him to.  

13 (Pause while witness reviews document.) 

14 THE WITNESS: All right, I have read those two pages.  

15 MR. MURPHY: Okay. Let me put this on. I neglected 

16 to clarify this for the record.  

17 For the record, this is a transcript of the testimony 

18 of Mr. Kelly on March 3, 1987, and Mr. Kelly was asked to look 

19 at pages 53 and 54 regarding the meaning of the word 

20 -pervasive-.  

21 EXAMINATION 

22 BY MR. MURPHY: 

23 0 Could you explain to us one more time what you 

24 Interpret the word -pervasive- to mean in respect to the 

25 March 20, 1986 letter? 
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9 
IA YUs -As I indicated to you before, the first time r 

2 recall (aving a discussion of the word -Pervasive- with Mr.  

3White, %% struggled a little with what pervasive meant. He 

4 inquired ds to what it nea nt. And r gave his an off the top of 

5 my head &Oinition, which I don't recall verbatim, but it was 

6 virtually ai.erything is wrong, soething along those lines.  

7 And we went to the dictionary. We went to the 

S dictionary on a secretary's desk right outside his office, 

9 looked up the word. and I read that to him, or Mr. Huston read 

10 it to him. We were in his office. And it was extending into 

11 every part is the definition that was given in Webster's 

12 Dictionary.  

13 We saw that definition of it and could accept that 

14 definition of it.  

15 Now there are other definitions of it that I became 

16 aware of subsequently. Perhaps I was aware of then to some 

17 extent before that, which siere contained in various litigation 

18 such as the Diablo Canyon and the Callaway cases. r believe 

19 those definitions are slightly different, but not in great 

20 substance are they different.  

21 a In your previous testimony Mr. Reinhardt went over 

22 some specific areas which tended to indicate that to have a 

23 pervasive breakdown every criteria of App.B, every aspect of 

24 the criteria would have to be violated. And in thijs in the 

25 testimony you agreed to that.  
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I Is that a reasonable definition in your mind? 

2 A That would qualify as a pervasive breakdown. if 

3 every aspect of every criteria was violated, that certainly 

4 would be pervasive.  

5 Q Does that differ from -- first off, is that your 

6 signature on the concurrence shoet there? 

7 A Yes, it is.  

S Q Okay. In concurring with that letter, what 

9 definition in your mind was used? 

10 A The dictionary definition.  

11 Q Extending to all parts.  

12 A Yes.  

13 0 Would that imply that, as you have previously stated, 

14 you would have to have a breakdown and every aspect of all the 

15 criteria? 

16 MR. SILBERT: I'm sorry, I missed. Did it say *did 

17 imply- or 'require't r didn't 

i8 MR. MURPHY: Require.  

19 MR. SILBERT; Require? 

20 THE WITNESS: Let me answer that question.  

21 The parts of the transcript you just had me road, 

22 pages 53 and 54 talk about one item out of a thousand being 

23 okay, would that be pervasive.  

24 If what I had for information at the time indicated 

25 that 999 things were wrong dnd one was right, I would not have 
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11 
I signed to that concurrence shoet that pervasive -- that there 

2 would have been no pervasive breakdown, because 999 out of a 

3 thousand would quality in my mind to being a pervasive 

4 breakdown. We're talking specific numbers.  

5 rf what I had for information at the time indicated 

6 that substantially everything was wrong, then r would not have 

7 accepted the statement that we had not had a pervasive 

S breakdown.  

9 BY MR. MURHYt 

10 Q Yes, but -

11 A I was not -- excuse me, let me go on.  

12 0 Sure.  

13 A r was not trying to be cute or overly precise in what 

L4 was in my mind. I was trying to give a sense of realistic and 

LS reasonable sense of what we had for facts at the table. And if 

16 substantially everything had been wrong, then I woul.d not have 

17 recommuended that we sign that letter.  

19 But short of everything being wrong, at what point do 

19 we now -- if I read your testimony right, il. seems to we like 

20 you are indicating that every aspect of every criteria would 

21 have to be violated before you had a pervasive breakdown; is 

22 that correct? 

23 A By the Webster's Dictionary definition, yes, that 

24 would be way you determine it. But as I say, I would not have 

25 reconunended that if a few things were right and *verythi.,g else 
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was wrong, I wouldn't have recommended that we rely on that 

language.  

Nov in fact the reviews that we did, even those that 

we -- on the 11 specific issues that we had as attachment to 

the letter, we found that substantial amounts of work had been 

done correctly; that adequate controls had been in place on 

substantial amounts of the activities that were being raised as 

indeterminate condition.  

Therefore, I was a far different -- long way from 

having to rely on a dictionary definition of pervasive.  

a Well, first off, I don't think Webster ever heard of 

App.B, so I'm not sure when he issues findings pervasive, 

it -

MR. MESERVE: Fortunately.  

MR. MURPHYt Yeah, probably. That he was referring 

to anything dealing with App.B.  

THE WITNESS: Right, but in most law cases ycu -- it 

can reasonablj be expected to be able to rely on definitions 

generally accepted in usage, and Webster's is a generally 

accepted usage.  

MR. MURPHY: Sure.  

BY MR. MURPHY: 

o This, as you probably recall, this area was discussed 

at some length during your previous interview, the one on March 

3rd, and at chat time it was the, not only the impression of 
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I the people conducting the interview but your testimony 

2 throughout this that the word -pervasive- really did mean a 

3 breakdown of all areas, and that -- and if you say extended to 

4 all parts, that's fine. And this definition was the definition 

5 that you indicated was accepted by Mr. White, discussed with 

6 anid accepted by Mr. White: is that correct? 

7 A To the best of my recollection, yes.  

e Now subsequent discussions with Mr. White after March 

9 20th, as I recall them, he also was aware and quite, quite 

10 aware of the Callaway definition and used that in some 

11 subsequent discussions with us.  

12 0 Yeah, let me, because we are kind of discussing what 

13 took place before March 20th.  

14 A Right.  

15 0 Md what was in your mind at the time you concurred 

16 with that letter.  

What did your concurrence with that word 'pervasive 

18 mean to you when you signed this concurrence sheet? 

19 )% I was utilizing the definition from the Webster's 

70 Dictionary.  

21 Q Extended to all parts.  

122 RI~lht. But as I say If I had any information that.  

23 indicated that it wasn't everything but it was virtually 

24 everything, you know, somewhat short but close to everythin~g, 

25 then I would not have retied on that alone. But we were a long 
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I way from having to rely on saying everything was wrong.  

2 a Did you not also state that if the word -pervasive

3 was not usvd in the sense that you viewed it, extended to all 

Of parts, that you would not have concurred with that letter? 

5 A I may have stated that, but I was -- I think we were 

6 in -- at some point here we were discussinIg the word, 

7 substituting the word -widespread- for pervasive.  

S Yes, sir.  

9 A And I said I would not have agreed with substituting 

10 the word -widespread" for pervasive, and I still would not 

11 agree with the substitution, widespread for pervasive. And 

12 that has little to do with the specific conditions that existed 

13 on March 20th because my recollection was that we didn't 

14 discuss widespread.  

is But if it had beon raised then, as it was 

16 subsequently raised, I would still not concur because 

17 widespread is a quaiitative and is not a quantitative term. It 

19 has no specific connotation. And it would be difficult for me 

19 to rely on other people having the same understanding of what 

20 widespread meant as what I might mean to the words.  

21 If 20 percent of the activities we reviewed were 

22 wrong, somebody could say that's widespread. Somebody else 

23 might say that it doesn't become widespread until over half the 

24 activities are wrong. That's totally a philosophic argument 

25 that I don't think we could rely on common understanding of the 
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1 word -widespread-.  

2 Q And you tool much more comfortable with the word 

3 -pervasive-? 

4 A Yes, because it has a specific meaning in general 

5 connotaticri meaning all.  

6 a Extended to all parts.  

7 A Right. And therefore it's not argumentative in that, 

8 at least I didn't think it. wa~s argumentative when we were using 

9 it. Subsequently I obviously -- there is some basis for other 

10 opinions.  

11 Q You have stated, if you would review page 71 of your 

12 transcript, that this idea of extended to all parts was that 

13 definition agreed upon by Mr. White; is that correct? 

14 A Let we read 71, all right? 

15 0 Please do.  

16 (Pause whuile witness reviews document.) 

17 A Okay, I have read 71.  

18 Q Is that your view o! the situation. at, ?r1e time you 

19 concurred, did you feel that Mr. Whit* hid not only agreed upon 

20 but the definition that you thought was being used ia that 

21 letter was th. definition that you gave? 

22 A To the best of my recollection, yet.  

23 0 Lot s go on to another term, 'overall compliance-.  

24 BY .4.1. ROBINSON: 

25 0 My only question is If pervasive has a very specific 

H4 eLitage Reporting Corporation 
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1 connotation from a dictionary definition, why doest.,t 

2 widespread have a very specific connotation from a dictionary 

3 definition? 

4 A Maybe it does. I have never looked at the meaning of 

5 widespread in the dictionary.  

6 Q To me, and I'm reading trom Webster's Collegiate 

7 Dictionary the definition of widespread. *Widely extended or 

8 soread out, widely diffused or prevalent. 

9 Pervasive means *extending into all parts*.  

10 it seems to me that there is a very, very narrow 

11 shade of difference between the dictionary differences of those 

12 two words. So I am unclear as to why there was such an 

13 acceptance an your part of using the word -pervasive** and why 

14 it would have been so difficult to use the word -widespread*.  

is A Because based on what you have just read of 

16 widespread, it relies on generalities such as the word -wide' 

17 which is an indeterminate term. I don't now how wide wide is, 

19 20 percent, or S0 percent, or 90 percent. I just don't know 

19 how to defend that term when I have a specific set of 

20 circumstances ar~d a set of circumstances that we generally were 

21 dealing with we had found a number of things that were wring, 

22 and we acknowledged thaý. they were wrong, and we found e number 

23 of things that were right, and we called them as havinj been 

24 fcu~nd to be acceptable.  

25 Now I know now -- r can say that not everything is 
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I wrong. That much I could say. I could say I found a lot of 

2 good things, a lot of bad things. I could say that as long as 

3 1 didn't have to say in answer to a question specifically how 

4 such. But with the term -wide", r get automatically into the 

5 question of in the eye of the beholder; how much is widespread, 

6 when does it become widespread.  

7 Certainly different because the word 'pervasive- has 

8 in its definition all, and the word *all* mans everything.  

9 Widespread has none of those terms in its definition.  

10 Q Well, widespread uses the term 'prevalent-.  

11 A Prevalent is another qualitative type term, meaning 

12 prevailing, predominating. Predominating, if you want to talk 

13 in the NRC jargon, talk to a statistician about the word 

14 -prevalent- and you will get a dozen definitions.  

i5 Q Well, let me just ask you this one question. At the 

16 time of concurrence on the letter were you comfortable in 

17 concurri~ng on that letter, -ir did you have reservations? 

is A No, r was comfortable in concurring in that letter.  

19 r did not feel it was precisely what r would have said, but I 

20 felt comfortable that he had reflected what we had for 

21 information.  

22 MR. ROBINSON: Okay.  

23 BY MR. MURPHY: 

24 Q And you also are of the opinion that White fully 

25 understands that you: concurrence wit~h this letter, what the 
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I word -pervasive- want to you and what he was willing to 

2 accept, in your mind. I'm not asking you to tell me what mr.  

3 White thought. we have asked Mr. White about that.  

4 MR. SILBERTt Yeah, I was wondering which way you 

5 were going, because he can't read Mr. White's mind.  

6 MR. MURPHY: No, no, none of us are in that mode.  

7 BY MR. KURPHYt 

8 0 But I man were you ever of the opinion at the time 

9 yu -s.z&&c;.red with that letter that White fully understand that 

10 your concurrence meant that the word *pervasive- meant 

11 extending to all? 

12 A Tr the best of my recollection, that would be what I 

13 recall of the situation.  

14 Q Okay.  

15 A Now, White is a very difficult man to read. He 

16 signed the letter so I assume that he was satisfied with it and 

17 his questioning of me, and he questioned me extensively about 

18 lots of the things that were contained in that letter.  

19 Pervasive was only one.  

20 Q No, we're merely asking you about at this point. We 

21 may get into a few of the others as we go along, but as far as 

12 pervasive is concerned.  

23 A Well, to the best of my recollection, but now I would 

24 like to just reiterate how we got to that letter and those 

25 terms specifically. You are asking me what was in my mind.  
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1 Q Yen.  
2 A And r have told you what was in my mind, and r have 

3 told you that if virtually everything was wrong, I wouldn't 

4 have gone along with it even though some few things might have 

5 been right.  

6' But I would like to just go back through how we got 

7 to that specific term and why I concurred in it. I'm not sure 

8 that in any place in the previous testimony I've gone through 

9 this scenario, this specific time table of the preparation of 

10 that letter. But quickly, lot me run through.  

11 On January 3rd the NRC wrote a letter which required 

12 an answer. Within a few days the TVA board of directors 

13 requested an extension and got an extension. White showed up.  

14 People were working on the letter, various drafts with the TVA 

15 organization, and subsequently with some people that were -- he 

16 and his consultants from Stone 6 Webster and other places.  

17 On February the 13th I took over as director of 

18 quality assurance for TVA on loan. That was the first time r 

19 had any direct responsibility for concurring in or providing 

20 any input to these letters although I had reviewed some facts 

21 prior to that, 

22 On February 13th I wrote a draft of a proposed 

23 response to the App.B letter, the same day r received that 

24 responsibility, and I think you have & copy of that draft.  

25 That was done the afternoon that r started my job with the TVA 
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I sysem. That letter was -

2 PER. SIt.BERTt Was that done with Hfuston, or just you 

3 by yourself? 

4 THE WITNESSt rt was done with Huston and I in 

5 concert did it. That was done by writing some words and 

6 cutting and pasting words that were already in a previous draft 

7 prepared by others. r don't know specifically who. That was 

8 on February the 13th.  

9 Some time between then and February the 20th a draft 

10 was sent to an attorney, Mr. Edgar, who returned some suggested 

11 words and some advice on how to respond to the NRC request.  

12 That was a rather extensive rewrite of what I had drafted on 

13 February the 13thi.  

14 So in seven days a revised draft, proposed draft 

15 appeared, and we had the letter to go on February the 20th, and 

16 it was held, it was not sent that day because there were some 

17 other issues raised coincident wuith it being ready.  

is N43w on February the 20th r was asked to concur in a 

19 Letter which1 was basically the draft letter prepared by Mr.  

20 Edgar. I read it, r looked at it, there were some things in it 

21 that were substantially different in wording from what I had 

22 proposed, but I did not read them to be substantially different 

23 in meaning. That's where the pervasive came in. rt was not 

24 used in any of the proposed language r offered.  

25 1 was asked to concur. That's about the time that 
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1 the definition was sought out of the dictionary. That 

2 detinition was read to Mr.- White. He and i, r think, clearly 

3 understood w'tatl we were reading out of Webster's Dictionary.  

4 And on Feobruary the 20th we satisfied with the meaning of that 

5 term. I was satisfied that the draft available on February 

6' 20th, which turned out to be almost the exact draft sent on 

7 March the 20th, was an adequate response, because the factual 

8 content of it was about what I had offered.  

9 r had suggested not including the attachments because7 

10 of the potential for misleading or being incomplete in the 

11 response office of the NRC through a semantics problem, because 

12 it's difficult to digest a lot of factual data in a very brief 

13 suwmmary. So I proposed not to send the attachments. They 

14 were -- it was deemed to be useful to send them. So they were 

15 attached, and I looked at them and they were factually correct 

16 and complete to the best of my knowledge, so r concurred in 

17 them.  

le Now I had no issue with the letter. I had what r 

19 deemed to be, and r personally knew Mr. edgar from past 

20 excperiences, so r knew his credentials, r knew his capability.  

21 1 had been involved in certain cases -- a certain case previous 

22 so I know him to rely on, and I relied on him.  

23 So did White and I understand on March the 20th? 

24 Well, on February the 20th we had to have because that was 

25basically the only information that I had offered to him, that 
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22 

1 he didn't tell me to the contrary. So r assume he understood 

2 the meaning of the term the same way I understood.  

3 Now I do know that later, and r don't know when 

4 later, but r believe it was after March 20th when discussinq 

5 the word 'Pervasive', his first reliance was on Callaway, on 

6' words mre like could have significant doubt about the quality 

7 of the plant. That vas what he later talked about it as his 

8 first definition, and recall the dictionary definition.  

9 So on march the 20th what he had specifically in his 

10 mind as his favored definition, r don't know.  

11 BY MR. M URPHY: 

12 Q But he never discussed Callaway with you prior to 

13 March 20th as the definition? 

14 A Not that I recall.  

is Q When you had this initial discussion with Mr. White 

16 about the definition of pervasive, in previous testimony you 

17 indicated that Mr. Huston and Mr. Gridley may have been 

18 present.  

19 Do you recall if they were present or not? 

20 A r recall that somebody was present, because r don't 

21 think I got the dictionary myself. I think somebody went out 

22 and got it. But exactly who was there I don't know. I don't 

23 recall.  

24 That's what you just had me read in page 71 said 

25 that? 
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.Q a To, sir.  

2 A And I still don't recall anything different.  

3 a I am merely asking if your recollection is -- you 

4 know, you Lndicated that Lt may have been Mr. Huston or Mr.  

5 Gridley.  

6 A It could have been. I think Lt was but r couldn't be 

7 certain.  

B Q Sure. When you said you didn't want the attachments 

9 to go with the letter but someone deemed it appropriate, who 

10 deemed it appropriate? 

11 A I can't give you a specific name because I'm not sure 

12 1 ever knew specifically who. I attributed it to Bill Wegner, 

13 and I would still attribute it to Bill Wegner, but I'm noL 

14 certain that that's where it came from.  

15 It could have been from George Edgar. It could have 

16 been from somebody in the licensing organization.  

17 0 r guess the reason why I wonder why they didn't 

18 accept your proposal was that, one, you were the quality 

19 assurance manager, director of quality assurance for TVA at the 

20 time. I don't think anyone has questioned your credential, 

21 your expertise in this area, and this was a quality assurance 

22 matter as we view it.  

23 Do you know of any specific reason why they would not 

24 have accepted your proposal as opposed to sending of documents? 

25 A Although I was looked on by Mr. White as his 
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1 consultant on QA, and I think he did rely an me and consulted 

2 me on all QA matters, I'm not sure this was deemed to be only a 

3 technical QA problem. I think it was also deemed to be a 

4 political problem in the perceptions that reated within the 

5 NRC, and I think the judgmnt as to how specifically to handle 

6 the response to the letter was taken hold not to only handle 

7 the QA issues, but to handle the apparent perception that had 

S been created in the minds of some of the NRC people during the 

9 December presentation.  

10 The reason I say that is because there is discussion 

11 in the letter about, or question as to what it the TVA 

12 corporate position. So obviously there is differences of 

13 opinion and I think it was felt that this was a sensitive 

14 issue, and it should be handled with as much clArif and 

15 precision as possible.  

16 Q In your view, though, would the January 3rd letter 

17 from NRC have been responded to correctly without attaching the 

19 attachments and enclosures? 

19 A It would not have been complete unless we had also 

20 referred to the existence of full documentation which was 

21 available to the NRC which contained all of the information 

22 about -- I don't recall the words, but about discrepancies and 

23 the corrective actions taken.  

24 MR. SILBERT: Well, did you make any preparation with 

25 respect to that documentation? 
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I THE WITNWSS: Ye, wehad accumulat*d, a lot of 

2 documentation, and sometime late February, early March, I 

3 requested that all of that documentation be compiled so it 

4 would be available to the WR whiicht is the normal practice.  

5 The NRC inspectors would normally arrive on the sceae after 

6 receipt of an answer to a violation or any letter, and verify 

7 the content of the basis of the claims made by the licensiee.  

8 And so that's normal. And it's very difficult to digest 

9 sizeable volumes of documentation and facts into a few 

10 paragraphs and make sure that it cannot be misinterpreted or 

11 misread in some way.  

12 BY MR. MIURPHY: 

13 a What I would like you to take a look at, Mr. Kelly, 

14 is since our last visit we have been given a series of draft 

15 letters, actually six of them, and the sixth being the final 

16 letter that went out. I have also inserted a copy of the 

17 letter that Mr. Huston gave us that was drafted ei~her by you 

18 or himself, right, in what we think is the appropriate area.  

19 But what I would like you to do is look at these 

20 drafts and tell us which of these you had any hand in. r mean 

21 at what point in time did you kind of enter the picture as far 

22 as drafting these letters are concerned, and what input you had 

23 into the final series of letters, if you would do that.  

24 And let me identify these things as being, the first 

25 one is listed as RORI., which I think means revision 0, revision 
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1 1.. r'm not certain of that.  

2 The second one is R2, the third one is R3, thea is 

3 the one that has the heading Jim Ruston which I belteve is the 

4 revision that you furnished as. And then R4, RS, and theu whate 

5 appears to be the March 20th final letter. And unfortunately, 

6 not all of these letters are dated. So I would ahope that yoa 

7 would look at them and if they are sequenced as they have beea 

8 designated by TVA as correct, this is the way the draft should 

9 have flowed, but I have absolutely no guarantee of that.  

10 MR. RESERVE: Are the R designations yours or were 

11 they -

12 MR. KURPHY: go, they were on the letters when we 

13 received them. So we would think that that's -

14 MR. RESERVE: Do you know whether they were put on at 

15 the time they were made or when they produced the documents to 

16 you? 

17 MR. MURPHY: go idea. This is one of the documents 

18 that we had asked for I guess eight months ago, and just kind 

19 of showed up the day we interviewed Mr. White. And so we have 

20 some difficult in -- you know, we have conducted a lot of 

21 interviews in the interim, and maybe people who had been 

22 involved in this it they had had the opportunity to look at 

23 could identify them. Let's see how Mr. Kelly will do.  

24 THE WITWESS: Okay, point of clarification.  

25 The one designated by headed Huston was not furnished 
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to you by me. Toi had it in your possessnion when we first 

talked about it.  

MR. RURPHY: Fine. I think Mr. Huston gave it to us.  

And I guess the questions I ould like you to ask is 

look them over, tell us if you had any input into these letters 

at all, or if you have even aseen them before.  

THE WITNESS: Let -m ansumr the first question before 

I read them.  

My first answer is I saw several drafts, maybe more 

than several drafts on thiq subject in the period February, 

anybe early March 1986, which is about 18 months ago.  

I don't know whether I will be able to tell you 

whether I saw a specific draft, but I saw numerous drafts. So 

that's the first answer.  

BY HR. WURPHY: 

Q well, I guess we are just asking what 

HR. SILBERT: All you can do is your best.  

MR. MURPHY: Give it your best shot.  

R. SILBERT: Sure.  

MR. WILLIAMSON; Also, we have a document that was 

provided to as by Kr. Edgar, and it's information for Dick 

Gridley and Bill Wegner. It was included I think probably the 

original draft letter sent by Mr. Edgar. Look this document 

over too if you will.  

THE WITNESS: All right.
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referred to.  

MR. ROBINSON: Tes, sir. The other ones 

MR. RESERVE: The other ones came from TVA except 

the one marked Huston.  

THE WITNESS: Could I suggest that maybe we go off 

the record for a couple minutes while I read all this stuff? 

MR. RPIY: Surely, take a break.  

We are off the record at 10:58 a.m.  

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.) 

MR. MURPHY: We are back on the 11:16.  

BY HR. MURPHY: 

C Mr. Kelly, you have had a chance to look at these 

drart responses to the NRC. Would you please tell us as best 

you can which ones you have seen and if any, which one you hi 

any hand in preparing or concurring with? 

A Okay. When I read them, as best I could I put thes 

in the order I believe they came in, including Kr. Edgar's 

input as to when I think that came into being.
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MR. WILLIAMSON:S It probably would fit in the bottom 

of that stack, and see if you have seen that and if it is in 

tact a letter that came back -- the draft letter that came back 

from Mr. Edgar.  

HR. ROBINSON: For the record, those documents were 

received trom Mr. Edgar.  

MR. NESERVEM Just the last one that was just

id



1 Q Sure.  

2 A The ones designated RO, RI, which is the same 

3 document, and R2, I can't recollect seeing. I may have seen 

4 them, but I did not have any input to them an far as I 

5 recollect.  

6 The first one, for instance, is January 17th an-i I 

7 had only been there, that was my third day in the valley of the 

8 Tennessee, and if I saw it, it was a passing.  

9 Q Sure. And let - clarify it. Even though it has a 

10 date on tnere, we have no way of relying on that date as we 

11 don't know who prepared the document.  

12 A well, I don't recall the first two, those designated 

13 RO, R1, R2.  

14 The one dated R3, I believe I saw. I believe this 

15 was the one which was the basis of the redraft I did on 

16 February 13th. I believe R3 was what I was given as a draft on 

17 February 13th which I cut and pasted and rewrote sections of to 

18 come up to the draft that has Mr. Huston's name on the top.  

19 0 Okay.  

20 A I believe at that point that the document which was 

21 titled Information for Gridley, Dick Gridley and Bill Wegner 

22 came into being. I had no input into that but I remember 

23 seeing that, and that contains a redraft of the letter and some 

24 advice as to how to develop a response.  

25 Q Have you seen the sheet there with the advice? 
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1 A Yes. I belie"e it was In that tim period, I can't 

2 be certain. I have since seen it, I know, and I think I saw It 

3 on or about the 20th )f February, maybe prior te that.  

4 0 okay.  

5 A The ones designated R4 and 5 and the one finally sent 

6 r saw, and I think I suggested changes to the - although 1 

7 don't recall having input to R4, 1 believe I commnted and 

8 suggested changes to R4 which were sofe. They were deletions 

9 of some extraneous sentences, I believe.  

10 So I both read and probably had some input to the 

11 drafts that are designated R5 in the front.  

12 Q Okay. But you've stated previously that this was not 

13 how you would have written a response if you would have been 

14 say the author of the letter going to the KRC.  

is A That's correct.  

16 1 also stated I didn't have any strenuous objection 

17 to the final form of the letter.  

is 0 Sure.  

19 In the final letter they talk about a -

20 MR. MURPHY: Do we have any other questions about -

21 KR. ROBINSON: Yes.  

22 PER. MURPHY: Go ahead.  

23 BY MR. RoBINSON: 

24 Q In my examination of the documents, especially the 

25 drafts that were prepared after the receipt of Mr. Edgar's 
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1 draft, there is one specific area that I -a going to ask you to 

2 comment on to see if you have any knowledge of.  

3 When Mr. Edgar returned his draft, he - when he 

4 referred to the MSRS perceptions, he referred to them as an 

5 item, the SRS perceptions. And I notice that as you said 

6 earlier Mr. Edgar's draft was if not almost verbatim, pretty 

7 much verbatim, accepted as being the basic final letter.  

8 But in the drafts after Mr. Edgar's draft, there 

9 seemed to be a further narrowing of the scope of the response 

li from the MSRS perceptions to the bases for the NSRS 

11 perceptions.  

12 Are you following what I am saying? 

13 In other words, I will give you an example of a 

14 couple of the NSRS perceptions. They were very general. The 

15 as constructed welding program is indeterminant. That was the 

16 first NSRS perception. Subsequently, MSRS provided some 

17 additional documentation to show what their basis was for that 

18 perception. And apparently that additional documentation was 

19 pretty much what was responded to in the technical analysis of 

20 those perceptions.  

21 A Yes.  

22 Q And going back to my question, it appears that in the 

23 cover letter, the transmittal letter that finally went to the 

24 NRC on March the 20th, it was not the NSRS perceptions that 

25 were referred to. It was the issues identified in the NSRS 
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I perceptions.  

2 Are you aware of a conscious narrowing of the scope 

3 from the general perceptions to the bases of the perceptions? 

4 A I don't recall - r don't recall specifically how 

5 that came to be. But it coul i have come from me. It 

6 probably - it should have if t s didn't because that's 

7 something I through experience 1'arned to be as precise as I 

* could be about what I was answeri-g.  

9 Those perceptions were broad generalities with no 

10 facts, no specific issues to deal with. In order to 

11 investigate them they had to be narrowed down to what was the 

12 problem, and NSRS -- some individuals within KSRS provided 

13 input. I believe that there was -- there were not -- it is not 

14 fair to say that these were USRS perceptions as mach as they 

15 were -- there was a group of people who worked for NSRS that 

16 had some perceptions.  

17 We asked for the background for those. That was 

19 prior to my involvement at all in the App.B issue. That's 

19 reflected in my first meeting when those documents were 

20 available when I first reviewed them. What was the basis for 

21 the perception, and we were trying to answer those items, 

22 because we found that those -- the specific factual basis was 

23 changing from day to day.  

24 NSRS was developing -- its people within NSRS were 

25 developing their rationale and adding to it constantly during 
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the period from my first involvement, late in January somtim, 

to and after March 20th.  

So we had to try and define what the things were we 

were examining, and responding to them.  

Q Okay, I understand what you are saying, and I want to 

make sure that my qu-stion is crystal clear to you.  

There are two issues. One identifying the specific 

items that SSRS used as a basis for their perceptions, and two, 

the changing of the wording in the cover letter to specifically 

indicate that that was all that was looked at.  

So my question is, regarding the changing of the 

wording of the cover letter after it was received from Mr.  

Edgar.  

A I may have done that. I don't recall specifically, 

but it would be something I would have been inclined to do, to 

change that wording and to try and pin it to specific, a 

listing of specific technical issues. And I probably changed 

those words in one of the drafts although I don't recall 

specifically doing it.  

0 Okay. One other question I have, and I think i- s 

appropriate at this time.  

MR. MURPHY: Go ahead.  

mR. ROBINSON: Are you getting ready to go to a 

different area, Dan? 

MR. MURPHY: Sure.



I BY 3R3. ROBINSON: 

2 Q Going back to when we had the secretary -- when at 

3 TVA you looked up the dictionary definition of pervasive, do 

4 you recall, Kr. lelly, if that event happened at the time of 

5 final concurrence of the Lotter? 

6 MR. SILBERTr: By final concurrence, do you mean this 

7 sheet that's 

S MR. ROBINSON: Ties.  

9 MR. SILBERT: -- previously been identifiLed? 

10 MR. ROBINSON: Yes.  

11 MR. SILBERTt Which is s-ned as of March 20th? 

12 THE WITNESS: I don't believe it happened at that 

13 point in time. I think it happened in discussions prior to my 

14 final -- my signature on that sheet was applied on March 20th, 

is r believe, although r was asked to sign of f on a previous 

16 version of that which I refused to sign off.  

17 But my recollection of the discussion regarding the 

19 dictionary definition of pervasive was that it preceded this by 

19 probably a month.  

20 MR. ROBINSON4: Okay.  

21 THE WITNESS; I think it took place prior to Tebruary 

22 20th version which was not sent.  

23 BY MR. ROBINSON: 

24 0 Approximately how many times before the final 

25 concurrence were you asked to sign offt or concur on say an 
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1 earlier draft? 

2 A Just once prior to March 20th.  

3 0 Just one other time.  

4 A [tight. And as r don't have - r have not seen a copy 

5 of that concurrence although I wrote a memo to White/Gridley 

6 I'm not sure which on* of them -- offering my concurrence about 

7 Februar'- the 20th. out r didn't sign the sheet that was asked 

B for, but I did write down my concurrence in a draft about that 

9 point in time. That's the only other time r was asked to sign 

1.0 off.  

11 0 On that eirlier time that you were asked to ý:oncur 

12 and you didn't, why didn't you? 

13 A Because of the wording on the concurrence sheet. it 

14 was a -- it was a si~nature sheot, I believe, which contained a 

15 paragraph. It was not set up like this.  

16 0 Okay.  

17 A There was a statement of what was being concurred in 

18 or attested to and a place to s;,gn, and r didn't agree with 

19 what r was being asked to sign so r didn't sign it.  

20 Q And that sheet was specifically essentially stating 

21 the qualifications of your concurrence alone. All the other 

22 concurees were not on that sheet, or were they? 

23 A My recollection was they were not. But my problem 

24 with it was it contained words -

25 MR. MESERVE: It being the concurrence sheet? 
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1 THE WITNESS: It being the first 

2 MR. SILBERT: The first concurrence sheet.  

3 MR. MESERVE; Right.  

4 THE WrTiESS: The first - the affidavit or 

5 concurrence sheet. My recollection was that it contained words 

6 that I have personally reviewed and verified everything, every 

7 statement nade in the proposed letter. And i zsatsd to sign 

6 it because I hadn't personally reviewed and validated every 

9 statement that was contained in that draft or in the draft 

10 ultimately that was sent on March 20th.  

11 BY MR. ROBINSON: 

12 Q Are you aware of the nature of Mr. Whbtt's 

13 concurrence to that letter, the NSRS director? 

14 MR. RESERVE: This is the March 20th letter? Are you 

15 talking about the March 20th letter? 

16 MR. ROBINSONt The March 20th letter, his concurrence 

17 on that letter.  

18 THE WITNESS: I have a recollection of that. I don't 

19 know whether I have given you that recollection or not, but let 

20 me run through it just so you have it.  

21 Ne were -- on March the 20th when we signed this, we 

22 were in Steve White's office at his round table. And in 

23 attendance was Kermit Whitt, myself and others. I believe that 

24 Bill -

25 
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L By MR ROSIISSON: 

2 0 Mr. Kirkebo? 

3 A my recollection is not certain on that.  

4 Q Okay.  

5 A But probably. I can't be sure. If. was there, but if 

6" r recall, Bill Wegner was standing in the doorway when we were 

7 discuss ing the final letter. Whitt was seated. next to me and 

8 Gridley vas also there.  

9 we passed this sheet around and signed it at that 

10 round table. I signed it after Kermit Whitt signed it, and 

11 '-ýr w~as no qualification on the letter.  

12 0 Was there any discussion between Whitt and White at 

13 that time about h~is concurrence? 

14 A No, none that r recall.  

is 0 Okay.  

16 A And r was somewhat upset later when r saw that 

17 qualification because it was not on the sheet when r signed it, 

!e although he had signed before that.  

19 That writing is not Kermit Whitt's writing as 1 

20 recollect. Thet is Dick Gridley's writing.  

21 Q Right.  

22 A Some time after March the 20th r saw a copy of this 

23 sheet. r did not get a copy on March 20th. I saw that letter 

24 and I vas rather upset with Dick Gridley, and said why is that 

25 statement on it, because it wasn't on It when I signed the 
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sheet.

And Dick said that he had discussed this with Fermit 

Whitt afterwards and added that in Dick Gridley's writing 

because that's what Kermit Whitt meant. That discussion did 

not take place in my presence.  

Q Did you ever make the comment to ei~ther Gridley or 

White that if Whitt doesn't have to concur on this letter, why 

should r? 

A Not that I recall.  

0 or something to that effect.  

A Not that r recall. r can't recollect back then.r 

don't think r would have had a problem -- r would have had a 

problem, but I think I probably would have signed off with 

concurrencat unless Whitt had some technical basis that 

challenged the content of the letter even if he hadn't signed 

it.  

QSpecifically at that final concurrence meeting that 

y'nu described earlier, do you recall having a discussion with 

White either reminding him or advising him of your definition 

if pervasive as a qualifier for your concurrence? 

A r don't recail that.  

Q Do you ever recall -

A That doesn't mean it might not have happened, but r 

don't recall it.  

0 Do you recall that ever happening? 
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I In other words, the definition of pervasive as a 

2 qualifier for your concurrence, a discussion between you and 

3 white about that.  

4 A Yeah, there was a discussion, but the discussion 

5 was -- my recollection of the discussion was that it was some 

6 time after that, and it cmw to the point where we were talking 

7 about the substitution of widespread for pervasive. And I said 

8 we could not have signed it with widespread. It had to have 

9 pervasive in it.  

10 0 So it's your recollection that that discussion 

11 happened after March 20, 1986? 

12 A Yeah, but there was such a discussion at some point.  

13 Q Was there any indication to you that the phrase in 

14 which the word *pervasive- was used in that letter referred 

15 only to the past events at TVA as opposed to the present? 

16 A Throw that question on me again.  

17 0 Okay. The phrase in which pervasive was used, to the 

16 best of my recollection right now. Let me see the March 20th 

19 letter, pleise. It's, yeah, right at the top of the -

20 MR. SILBERT: It says that -- right here.  

21 BY MR. ROBINSON: 

22 ' On the basis of a review of the issues identified in 

23 the NSRS perceptions, as reflected in the enclosure, I find 

24 that there has been no pervasive breakdown of the quality 

25 assurance (QA) program.
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1 Obviously, the terminology -has been' refers to the 

2 past, but to your knowledge yes there any conscious thought by 

3 sir. White or yourself or discussionu that the word -pervasive

4 was just going to refer to the past situation at TVA as opposed 

5 to the present time in March of 1966? 

6 A r don't recall any such discussion.  

7 Q OKay.  

6 BY MR. MURHY: 

9 a rf we are putting that as in the past tense that 

10 there has been no pervasive breakdown, in the meeting that 

11 deals with the past would that have been an acceptable 

12 statement to you-? 

13 A The statement made in acceptable on the basis of a 

14 review of the issues identified in the MSIRS perceptigns, as 

15 ref lected in the enclosure, r find there has been no pervasive 

16 breakdown.  

17 So we were referr-ing to the issues as ref lected~ in 

18 the enclosure.  

19 0 Okay, that very limited scope.  

20 A Not to the world, but to those 11 issues and those 

21 enclosures discuss past events as well as current status as 

22 best we could do~ that.  

23 So there was references to past in there as to what 

24 had happened. But my way of reading that was we were referring 

25 to those 11 issues, but the facts we had available to us 
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1 contained in the enclosures.  

2 Q Okay, but we are limiting that to the -- I mean like 

3 even the fLrst statement, -The welding program at Watts Bar is 

4 indeterminant-.  

5 We're not talking about the welding program at Watts 

6 Bar being indeterminant. We're referring to those specific 

7 concerns furnished by XSR3 as related to that very generat 

8 statement.  

9 In other words, you are not addressing that the 

10 welding program at Watts Bar historically was always .n 

11 compliance with App.B? 

12 A I never said that -

13 Q No, I'm asking; no, I'm asking. I know you -- I'm 

14 just saying tnat's not what you -- you are not referring to the 

15 welding program historically as opposed to that rer/ sPecific 

16 issue.  

17 A The: wdere a group of four or five issues in that 

18 welding item that made up the one line bullet, indeterminant 

19 welding program. There were three, four, five. I don't know 

20 the number.  

21 But specific issues that the NSRS people documented 

22 and said this is the basis of our concern, we tried to handle 

23 each of those three, fou -, fiv:a issues, including a reference 

24 that we had -- because that and the employee concerns generally 

25 kicked o:i a massive welding program review which was going to 
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take many months to complete.  

At that point in time on March 20th, we had certain 

information already back from that, had certain information 

available from the walk down that Mr. Lundin and crew had done, 

and we ound generally acceptable practices; some deviations, 

but we found not everything was really bad. There was some 

good stuff in the welding program.  

Q But basically related to the four or five issues that 

made up 

A That's right.  

0 -- that concern as opposed to the program in general.  

A Right.  

MR. WILLIAMSON: Let me ask one question while we are 

on that.  

BY MR. WILLIAMSON: 

Q As director of QA, did you have any discussions with 

any of your superiors, also the board at that particular time 

wherein you discussea specifically limiting the scope of this 

response to just the NSRS perceptions? 

Do you know what I'm saying? 

A I don't recall, but I probably did.  

Q We are going to address -- there have been 11 issues 

raised by NSR.S, ;r people within NSRS. We are going to address 

lust those perceptions as they were asked and nothing else.  

Was there any discussions between you and anyone else iLn the QA



1I or~anization or in TVA -

2 MR. SILBERT: Can r ask just to clarify? 

3 MR. WILLIAMSON: Sure.  

4 MR. SIL.SER'": Other than as represented by Edgar and 

5 his comments 

6' MR. WILLIAMSON: Right.  

7 mR. SILDERT, - that he wrote saying if you will 

8 know.  

9 MR. WILLIAMSON: Right.  

10 MR. SILBERT: You man beyond that, because certainly 

11 there is a discussion there.  

12 MR. WILLIAMSON: Yes, yes.  

13 THE WITNESS: I don't recall, but it's very likely 

14 tha:- we discussed that kind of thing. Probably discussed it 

15 with Mullin in trying to scope exactly what kind of effort he 

16 was going to do.  

17 So I wouldn't say I didn't discuss it, but I don't 

18 recall it.  

19 BY MR. WILLIAMSON: 

20 0 Okay, and another question, and I'm not sure 

21 during the course of your discussion of this response, did you 

22 or did anyone else ever use the term "strategic response- in 

23 responding to the January 20th request? 

24 A I never used it, and I don't recall anyone else ever 

25 usin~g it.  
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I BY Mh. MURPHY: 

2 Q We have had described to us the fact that there was 

3 another event as far as the concurrence went in whic- yco. may 

4 have been present along with kr. Whitt and Mr. White and a few 

5 other folks, during which they were asked to concur with this 

6 letter, and you have also said there was at least on" other 

7 instance that you were present when you were ask-d to concur.  

8 Was that a group meeting, o.: was that individually? 

9 A This -

10 Q Not this one.  

11 MR. RESERVE: Which one? Thr earlier one? 

12 MR. MURPHY: The first -- earlier concurrence.  

13 MR. MESERVE: Earlier concurrence.  

14 THE WITNESS; I think it was a girup, but I ,couldv.'t 

15 swoe-r to that at this point. I think there was three or four 

16 people there. I say that because there was a subsequent 

17 discussion, only because there was a subsequent discussion with 

18 Drotleff where he was asked to concur in that drafr February 

19 20th. And as I recall, he did. And subsequently has staff 

20 came up with a change to an enclosure.  

21 So I believe there was a -- at least White, Drotleff 

22 and myself were together when that concurrence was r*quested.  

23 BY MR. MURPHY: 

24 0 1 have a document here I would like you to look at.  

25 It's dated February 20, 1986. It appears to be addressed to 
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1 S. A. White, LP6AS38A-C, and the coe-ent here is, "1 have read 

2 the oasis tir conclusion that 10 CFR50, App.B requirements are 

3 teing met at the Watts Bar facilt.iy." Signed Kermit W. Whitt.  

4 Would you look at this documwnt and tell me if you 

5 have ever seen this before? 

6 A I don't recall, but I may have.  

7 BY MR. ROBINSON: 

8 Q Is that document the same format as the earlier piece 

9 of concurrence document that you did not agree with or sign for 

10 Mr. White? 

11 Obviously not the -- not the wordiny in that letter, 

12 but do you recall that that document being the same format as 

13 that concurrence sheet that Mr. White or Mr. Gridley tried to 

14 get you to sign earlier and you refused to sign? 

15 Is that basically in the same format? 

16 A No, no, it isn't.  

17 There was a pro-typed form document which was what we 

19 were asked to sign, a single sheet of paper, paragraph and a 

19 place to sign.  

20 Maw T took that and rewrote it in this kind of a 

21 format for what I sent -- what I signed off, and I sent. Went 

22 back to my office, and dictated what I would sign and send, and 

23 it was something like this. It was a brief memo concurring.  

24 That's what I signed.  

25 That's why I say I don't know whether I saw this or 

Heritage Reocrti.ng Corporaticn 
120;: 628-4888 

9^



46 

1. didn' t see this because r may have been -- may even have gotten 

2 a copy of this, although it isn't indicated. Probably Gridley 

3 had a met of these. He was collecting them. r would think 

4 that he would have a similar sheet from each of the people -

5 Drotleff, Kelly, Whitt, and himself.  

6* Q Could Mr. Whitt have been present at that very first 

7 concurrence session that you kind of mentioned? 

6 A Could have been. r don't know.  

9 Q You don't recall? 

10 A No.  

11 MR. sILBERT: By the first concurrence, you mean 

12 where he declined to sign the sheet.  

123 MR. MUJRPH`Y: Yes, sir.  

14 THE wITNESS: February 20th r think is my 

15 recollection of when that was.  

16 BY MR. MURPHY: 

17 Q And you don't ever recall saying either -- it might 

18 have been in jest, why should you have to sign the letter when 

19 Mr. Whitt doesn't have to? 

20 A No, r don't.  

21 Q I you had seen this dated February 20, 1986, the 

22 statement by Whitt, would that not in fact have kind of made 

23 the final concurrence sheet in which this same basic sentence 

24 is annotated, would you have been less bothered by that at that 

25 time? 
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I -- I guess what I'mt stating is tftat it appears -

2 A There was a discussion, one discussion in which 

3 Kermit whiz.t and I was present, where we discussed whether he 

4 agreed with the proposed response. I think it was probably 

5 March 20th, and we discussed whether he agreed, and he said he 

6 personally agreed, but he didn't speak for his staff. He made 

7 that statement, and as I recall it was probably the March 20th, 

8 and I think he made that statement when he signed it,, that he 

9 was agreeing, but that didn't re?rosent the NSRS position on 

10 this.  

11 And subsequently I was told that this note was added 

12 because he felt that if he left his signature without a 

13 qualification he would be unable to manage his pecple any 

14 longer. r could understand that, but that wasn't on there 

15 when I signed it.  

16 a r understand that.  

17 A And r might or might not have signed it then. I 

18 probably would have regardless of that note. But I felt that 

19 that was not part of what he was signing for. What it was 

20 asking him to do was to sign for his own opinions on that.  

21 That is not a signature for IESRS. That is a signature for the 

22 individuals. That is not a signature for the quality assurance 

23 organization. It's a signature for what I felt, and Kermit 

24 Whitt stated that he agreed with what was in the letter, but 

2S his people probably wouldn't.  
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1 Q Let me try to -- I understand that. Let se say that 

2 it appears to us that Mr. Whitt prior to that March 20th 

3 concurrence had attempted anyway to make notification to Mr.  

4 White and to whoever else that the basis for his concurring was 

5 merely that he had read the letter approximately one month 

6 prior to that date.  

7 But you say you have never seen this document, but if 

8 you had seen this document, or at least you don't recollect 

9 seeing it. If you had seen this document, then you would not 

10 have been upset or surprised at -- let's say surjrised by that 

11 annotation. Is that a correct assessment? 

12 MR. SILBERT: That's a little speculative. I man 

13 he's testified he was concerned and upset by subsequent 

14 addition. You are asking him to go back and say, if yoa had 

15 seen this, which I haven't seen, how would you have reacted to 

16 the addition? I'm a little uncertain about that.  

17 MR. MURPHYt Yes, I'm saying that 

18 MR. SILBERT: It's double speculation here.  

19 MR. MURPHY: There may be some speculation. And if 

20 it's speculation, that's fine.  

21 MR. SILBERTz Okay.  

22 MR. MURPHY: I don't have any -

23 THE WITNESS: Okay, let me tell you what I was upset 

24 about, all right? 

25 When Kermit Whitt signed this letter, he was signing 
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L that he agreed with the content of the letter. The note added 

2 states that the signature attests that the letter was read by 

3 Whitt. That's not what he said when he signed it. He said he 

4 agreed with the letter, but his people might not. His 

5 signature meant more than the fact that he had read it on March 

6 the 20th.  

7 Now Dick Gridley adding that note I felt was 

8 improper. If Whitt wanted to qualify that note, Whitt should 

9 have qualified it. And if he had wanted to qualify it 

10 afterwards, he should have qualified it.  

11 But that document was not contemporaneous with 

12 February 20th sign off of that sheet, and it does not reflect 

13 what I recall Whitt saying.  

14 MR. MESZRVE: You man March 20th? 

15 THE WITNESS: March the 20th. It does not reflect 

16 what I recall Whitt signing for.  

17 BY MR. MURPHY: 

18 i Do you -- in your opinion, do you think that 

19 individuals viewing this document and concurrence, do not view 

20 that Mr. Whitt signed this thing, that he was signing as a 

21 representative of NSRS and not expressing his views? 

22 A No, he stated that he wasn't signing for NSRS.  

23 0 Oh, I'm saying or any other, that Mr. Kirkebo wasn't 

24 signing this document . I representative of the Office of 

25 Engineering, let's say, and expre.sing his views on those items 
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1 from the Office of "ngineering as opposed to his personal 

2 views.

3 t mean if that was -

4 Pt r can only tell you what r was signing for. I was 

5 directing -- on March the 20th r was responsible for QA. r did 

6' not take a poll of everybody in the Qh organization saying that 

7 they all agreed with what r was stating. r didn't ask for nor 

8 get a vote of confidence that there is nobody who has a 

9 differing opinion within the QA organization.  

10 r was responsible for QA. Therefore, r represented 

11 QA, and r was attesting personally because -- r was responsible 

12 but I'm attesting as an individual that that document is all 

13 right to the best of my knowledge.  

14 0 I'm not suggesting that you should go take a poll 

15 before you -

16 A No, Kermit Whitt. -

17 0 Signed it.  

le A Kermit Whitt, if he took a pool, would have had at 

19 least some dissention.  

20 Q I understand that.  

21 A And I fully knew that there was a few people or maybe 

22 more in the NSRS that would not agree with the content of this 

23 letter, but we were representing as a corporate position, and 

24 that's what we were acting then. Individuals trying to 

25 struggle with a TVA corporate position, 
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L 10 and I'm not trying to beat a dlea horse to death.  

2 What I'm suggesting is that when people view these different 

3 things, they view that when a GA manager or director of QA at 

4 TVA you signed this thing, YOU arm a representative of the QA 

5 section.  

6 And if we take that one step further, we would hope 

7 that White when he signed the letter was not expressing his 

S personal views, but the views oxf the manager of nuclear power 

9 for TVh. I mean if you carry that one step further than -

10 A Reasonable.  

IL MR. ROBINSON: I have a couple question that won't 

L2 require any speculation on your part regarding that.  

13 BY MR. ROBINSOm: 

14 1 think r heard you say that Mr. Whitt made the 

15 stat eme nt to Mr. White at the time of the signing of that 

16 concurrence sheet that he agreed with that letter; is that so? 

17 A Yes.  

19 Q The other question I have is, did you have any 

19 knowledge before March 20, 1986 that Mr. Whitt was only going 

20 to concur in having read that letter as opposed to a normal 

21 concurrence? 

22 A No, I had no knowledge but -

23 0So it was a total surprise to you when you saw that 

24 qualification on the concurrence sheet later.  

25 A And it was qui~te a bit Later.  
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I It h. had wented to qualify it on March the 20th, 

2 that probably wouldn't have upset me. If he had written that 

3 statement that he only read it, I probably would have signed it 

4 anyway. But r didn't. That qualifier wasn't on it when r did 

5 sign it.  

6 Q And you had no knowledge -

7 A And it wasn' t reflective of what he stated in that 

8 review. He told me that he agreed with the content 

9 individually, but his people probably would not.  

10 Nov if he didn't want to go that far, I would have 

11 just facý---Id that into vhat r was signing for. But he didn't.  

12 What he told me was what r used as the basis for what his 

13 thoughts were at the time.  

14 0 And r'm very interested in not only what he tolkd you, 

15 but what he told Mr. White at the time of that concurrence that 

16 you can recall.  

17 Did he also make that statement to Mr. White, that 1, 

18 Kermit Whitt, agree with this but I cannot agree with it for my 

19 PSRS people? 

20 A r believe White was sitting at the table with us.  

21 Q Okay.  

22 A We were in his office, because I recall sitting at 

23 that round table and doing it. Now whether White was paying 

24 attention or was on the phone as was his want, he would call a 

25 meeting. We would all get in his office. Then he'd get a 
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phone call, and we'll often sit at his desk and talk for half 

an hour. We would do things like take care of all the details 

of signing it.  

He was in the room, but I don't know whether he was 

listening.  

Q Okay.  

MR. KURPHYt We are going to take a Lunch break and 

we are off the record at 11:58.  

(Whereupon, at 11r'5 a.m., the interview was 

recessed, to resume at 12:45 p.m., this same day, Tuesday, 

August 18, 1987.) 
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